Michelle Roberts

Jerry Smith

2191 East 6550 South - Uintah, Utah 84405

(801) 479-4130 Fax: (801) 476-7269

Office Hours M-W 9:00-5:00 Th-F 9:00

Mayor Lawrence Flitton Council Members:

> Gordon Cutler Greg Johnson

UINTAH CITY COUNCIL MEETING THURSDAY June 15<sup>th</sup>, 2017 3:00 PM MINUTES Planning – Tim Petty
Building Inspector-Jeff Monroe
Treasurer – Mike Ulrich
Sheriff – Lt, Talbot
Fire Chief – William Pope

Attendees: Mayor Flitton; Gordon Cutler, Jerry Smith, Jeff Holden, Scott Knudson, Pam Kramer, Greg Hansen, Marty Bushman, Richard Hendrickson and Darinda Wardell.

## **MEETING MINUTES:**

## 1. DISCUSSION ON SITE WITH DWR ON THE UDOT PROPERTY LOCATED AT THE WEST END OF 6850 S IN UINTAH:

Presenter: Mayor Flitton

- The above parties all met on site and started the discussion on the parking area for angler's access required by DWR.
- It was discussed that the best area for this parking area would be on the west end of the property; away
  from the residential area.
- Gordon Cutler asked if a road is required why it hasn't been put in place prior to the City taking ownership.
- Pam Kramer stated that if we put the parking area on the west side a road would be required to access the parking area. It could be just dirt and gravel; it would have to be wide enough to allow two vehicles to pass each other.
- Richard Hendrickson stated that his major concerns are increased traffic; parking and who the traffic is.
- Jerry Smith stated that the property needs to be fenced at least the roadway and along the fringe. He stated that it is critical to fence the access area so that no vehicles have access to the property, except the parking area.
- It was discussed that the parking area be located just below the North West corner just below the wetland area. It is hidden from the local residential view.
- It was discussed that the road to the parking area would be fenced and the gate access would be staggered or a large rock place in the middle to allow the people to access but no motorized vehicles.
- Pam Kramer suggested that the Council go over to South Weber and look how they did the South Weber fishing hole post. They could do the same or similar here.
- It was discussed that after the City takes possession we could apply for RAMP funds to help with fencing. Pam Kramer stated that she would put together a letter from DWR and ask for the same from UDOT supporting that request for funds for fencing the perimeter from RAMP.
- It was discussed that the next step is to get the area staked off as to where the parking area would be. Jeff Holden stated that they should be able to get that accomplished within two weeks.
- The meeting adjourned.

DARINDA K. WARDELL, City Recorder

aria W. Warden